## DWP Central Freedom of Information Team

e-mail: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: Fol 822

Date: 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2018

Dear Ms Sunley,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request of 28 February 2018. You asked:

In your publication Universal credit statistical ad hoc waiting days published September 2017. In the paragraph under the heading What you need to know - Universal credit - Policy background. What is meant in line 5 and 6 where it says (evidence shows people are moving into work faster and working longer) and can you provide the statistical evidence to support this also the parameters used to validate this conclusion

## **DWP Response**

I can confirm that the Department holds information you are seeking. However, the information is exempt under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act because the information is reasonably accessible to you, as it is already in the public domain.

Three separate studies have provided evidence that people on Universal Credit move into work faster: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-estimating-the-early-labour-market-impacts-updated-analysis">https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-estimating-the-early-labour-market-impacts-updated-analysis</a>.

Latest analysis of the short term impacts of Universal Credit on labour market outcomes can be found at: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-employment-impact-analysis-update">https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-employment-impact-analysis-update</a>

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

DWP Strategy Fol Team

\_\_\_\_\_\_

## Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing <a href="mailing-freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk">freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk</a> or by writing to DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF <a href="https://www.ico.gov.uk">www.ico.gov.uk</a>